
  
Secretary’s Report                                               15th February 2022 

 

 

Dear Members and Club Representatives  

Thank you everyone for attending our AGM  

Another year have passed, and we last met online and again what a strange year it was! 

I am sorry that we are again meeting via Teams and that this AGM has been called at a rather short notice but 

even a month ago no one really know what were the implication of the new Omicron strain of Covid. 

I would like to say a big thank you to all clubs for the support and understanding of various delays and 

difficulties which we had to face in navigating a difficult 2021. 

Obviously during the year, I did have some feedback both positive and negative.  I have been trying my best to 

accommodate your requests and assist you as quickly as possible. I believe that technical issues aside most 

uses are pretty comfortable using Playwaze but there still people who are obviously struggle. 

As discussed last year we have an obvious problem with the summer weekend leagues. 

They are shrinking every  year and  this year is no longer possible to run the Ladies division. 

There was only 3 teams playing each other twice for 3 years so it is not a big surprise that they all finally 

decided not to enter and to join some other leagues instead. 

In the mixed division we have only to confirmed entries from Harbury and Towcestrians so far. 

 

Regards  

  
Art Kharlamov 

League Secretary ‐ Banbury Tennis Leagues  
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